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NEW MEXICO HEALTH ALERT NETWORK (HAN) NOTICE 

New Mexico Communications Hub  

April 15, 2025 

Background: 

The Public Health Division of the New Mexico Department of Health is developing an online Health 
Communications Hub that will connect primary and behavioral health care providers, and public health 
officials across New Mexico. The intent is to build community, share evidence-based practices, and 
enhance the ability to prevent and respond to health emergencies statewide.  

We are seeking input from providers on the development of Hub and would especially like to invite 
feedback from physician members, as well as physician assistants, nurses/nurse practitioners, psychologists 
and psychiatrists, Community Health Workers, and other health professionals or paraprofessionals.  

Recommendations for Clinicians:  

Between now and the beginning of May, we will conduct focus groups to understand providers’ priorities 
and proposed uses for the Hub, challenges they anticipate, and potential solutions to those challenges. 
Currently, we are recruiting focus group participants—if you can provide insight and support the 
development of this project, please fill out the following form: 
https://redcap.nmhealth.org/surveys/?s=9AKT3PXDHDT87FEX  

 

Additional Resources: 
 
If you have any questions, reach out to both Alyssa Luisi (alyssa.luisi@doh.nm.gov) and Jessica Carr 
(jessicac.carr@doh.nm.gov).  
   
Thank you, we look forward to speaking with you about this project!  
   
 
 

 

New Mexico Health Alert Network: To register for the NM Health Alert Network, please visit the following 
site  https://nm.readyop.com/fs/4cjZ/10b2  Please fill out the registration form completely and click Submit at 
the bottom of the page, to begin receiving Important health alerts, advisories, and updates.  

Please Note that our system also utilizes text messaging to notify members of important health information.  Due 
to FCC Regulation changes that are designed to decrease the amount of unwanted spam text messages sent each 
year to citizens, please save, this phone number (855) 596-1810 as the “New Mexico Health Alert Network” 
default phone number for your account used for text messages on the mobile device(s) you register with us. 
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